
 
 

Tacrolimus and Cyclosporine:  
Change in Reference Range 

                                                                 
 

Date: August 9th, 2022 

Effective Date: September 1st, 2022 

In consultation with Pharmacy reference ranges for Tacrolimus will now be 3-15 ng/mL. The ranges 
with additional drugs and steroids have been removed.  

 
Additionally, Cyclosporine will now have a reference range of 50-306 ng/mL. The ranges with 
additional drugs and steroids have been removed.  
 

 

From: 
Y. Victoria Zhang, PhD, MBA, DABCC, FACC 
Vice Chair, Clinical Enterprise Strategy 
Director of Clinical Mass Spectrometry and Toxicology Lab 
Professor of Pathology and Laboratory Medicine 
University of Rochester Medical Center 
Phone: (585)276-4192 
Email: Victoria_Zhang@urmc.rochester.edu 
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